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Single Sprinkler Head Saves 20 Unit Apartment Building 
 

On Sunday, May 19, 2019 at approximately 5:19pm, the Tomball Fire Department was notified 

of a structure fire at the Fountains of Tomball Apartment Homes, a 160 unit apartment complex 

in the 900 block of Village Square Drive in Tomball.  The first arriving unit encountered a large 

volume of smoke and fire on the first floor porch of a 20 unit apartment building.  Fire Marshal 

Joe Sykora said, “Firefighters were able to quickly extinguish the porch fire. Entry was made 

into the apartment and firefighters discovered a fire sprinkler head had extinguished the fire that 

had entered the apartment from the porch.” 

  

All residents of building were evacuated from the structure, notified by the buildings fire alarm 

system. One injury was sustained to the occupant of the apartment and the occupant was 

evaluated by the Northwest Community Health Emergency Medical Services Division. 

  

The Tomball Fire Marshal’s Office responded to the scene to investigate the cause of the fire. 

Investigators determined that the fire was caused by a malfunctioning propane barbeque pit on 

the porch of the apartment. Only one residential unit was affected by this incident.  
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